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LIFESPAN 
news 

National Day of Remembrance 

for Aborted Children 

Saturday, Sept. 18, 2021 •  1:00 pm 
White Chapel Cemetery 

On Saturday, Sept. 18th, LIFESPAN will join other pro–life 

Americans across the country to honor the memory of the 

more than 61,000,000 pre-born victims of abortion during 

the National Day of Remembrance for Aborted Children. 

Date & Time: 

     September 18th - 1:00 pm 

 
Location: 

     White Chapel Cemetery 

     621 W. Long Lake Road 

     Troy, Michigan 48098 

 

For More Information: 

     Right to Life - LIFESPAN 

     734.524.0162 

     miLIFESPAN.org 
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Right to Life - LIFESPAN Educational Fund 

2022 MOVEMENT IN MOTION 
YOUTH BUS TRIP 

NOW SENDING TWO 

RED EYE BUSES!!** 

Thursday Evening 

January 20, 2022 

returning 

Saturday Morning 

January 22, 2022 

For more information contact: 

Lynn Gura, Bus Trip Coordinator 

oakmac@rtl-lifespan.org   •   248-816-1546 

STANDARD TRIP 
Departs 

Thursday Evening, January 20, 2022 
 

Returns: 

Sunday Morning, January 23, 2022 

 

REGISTRATION: 
September 1st - November 1st, 2021 

 

7th*-12th Grade Students, Parents,                

& Chaperones 

 
*7th/8th Grade Students must be accompanied by               

a parent or legal guardian 

STANDARD TRIP INCLUDES: 
• National Memorial for the Pre-born and their 

mothers and Fathers 

• Outdoor Rally 

• March for Life 

• Arlington National Cemetery Wreath Laying 

• Host Churches in VA and MD 

• Friday Dinner & Saturday Continental Breakfast 

      (at host churches) 

• A LIFESPAN Beanie (for group ID) 

STANDARD TRIP: $185.00 

RED EYE TRIP: $165.00 
No Refunds after December 31, 2021 

 

** There will be one bus specifically for college students,                 

young adults and up  
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Sunday, October 17, 2021   •   1 - 3pm 

Location TBD Soon! We will be back at a scenic park this year! 

 

The Walk for Life is an easy way for people of all ages to get involved by actively                 
demonstrating support for the Sanctity of Human Life across the lifespan and a desire to 

make a difference in the lives of women and their babies. It will take less than 90 minutes         
of your time, but its effect could literally last a lifetime! 

 

Put your feet to your pro-life convictions and Walk for Life; you will directly help     
LIFESPAN advance its mission to impact and transform people with the love of life               

from conception until natural death. 

 

Start collecting pledges of support from friends and family NOW!                                                   

The Pledge form is available at our office or at miLIFESPAN.org.                                                 

A minimum pledge of $15 is required for registration.                                                                        

Additional pledges may be sent in after the Walk for Life.         

    

We are a 501(c)3 organization and all donations are tax deductible!                                       

All Attendees receive a CIDER Walk T-shirt, Cider, & Doughnuts!                                                       

A Walk for Life pin is awarded to walkers who bring in $100 or more in pledges.   

 

Questions: 

Call: 734.422.6230     •     E-mail: wcdr@rtl-lifespan.org     •     Visit our website: miLIFESPAN.org  

Right to Life - LIFESPAN Educational Fund Wayne County Chapter 

32540 Schoolcraft Rd., Suite 210, Livonia, MI 48150-4305 
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 NIAID Funded Research With Body Parts From Viable, Healthy 

Babies Killed in Abortions 

By Micaiah Bilger 

A 
 new investigation by the Daily Wire found that 

the National Institute of Allergy and Infectious 

Diseases (NIAID), headed by Anthony Fauci, sup-

ported a study at the University  of California - San Fran-

cisco that used organs from 18 to 23 week aborted babies 

to study bacterial growth. 

     The study “Viable bacterial colonization is highly lim-

ited in the human intestine in utero” was published in 

February 2020 in the journal “Nature Medicine.” 

     According to the study, researchers used “donated” 

intestine, kidneys, spleens and lymph nodes from aborted 

babies at 18 to 23 weeks gestation. The babies’ organs 

came from the Department of Obstetrics, Gynecology and 

Reproductive Science at Zuckerberg San Francisco General 

Hospital, the study noted. 

     The babies’ organs “were collected by a single operator 

using sterile tools within 10 minutes of termination proce-

dure and placed into sterile containers” and then 

“transported in media on ice and processed within 2 hours 

after collection,” according to the study. 

     The researchers acknowledged several sources of tax-

payer funding that they used to conduct their study, in-

cluding a National Institute of Allergy and Infectious Dis-

eases grant from which the university used $113,727 since 

2017 (Grant No. F31 AI136336), the Daily Wire reports. 

Other taxpayer-funded grants came from the National 

Science Foundation and National Institutes of Health. 

      The group that initially discovered the study, Pro-Life 

San Francisco, has been urging UCSF to stop its unethical 

abortion and research practices, according to the report. 

Earlier this week, Pro-Life San Francisco released docu-

ments it received from the university through a public 

documents request showing how UCSF is harvesting 

aborted babies’ genitalia and other organs for research. 

Unbeknownst to most Americans, their tax dollars are 

funding these disturbing, unethical abortion practices. 

Earlier this summer, David Daleiden, founder of the Cen-

ter for Medical Progress, told Townhall that [NIAID] also 

gave $61 million to the University of Pittsburgh in 2019 for 

scientific research, and some of that money funded gristly 

experiments involving aborted baby body parts being at-

tached to mice and rats. 

     In one study, scientists used scalps from aborted babies 

between 18 and 20 weeks of pregnancy to create 

“humanized” mice and rats to study the human immune 

system. The researchers described it as “full-thickness hu-

man skin.” 

     Along with their article, the researchers published pho-

tos of their experiment – horrific images that show tufts of 

babies’ hair growing on the rodents. 

 

- LifeNews.com, July 8, 2021 

Volunteer Help Needed 

Retired? Looking to help LIFESPAN? We are looking for a      

runner between our two Chapter offices (in Troy and Livonia). 

Occasionally we have items that need to be brought from one 

Office to another. Our Oakland/Macomb Counties Chapter is 

located on Big Beaver Road and I-75 in Troy and our Wayne 

County Chapter/Main Office is located on Schoolcraft Road 

between Merriman and Farmington Roads in Livonia.  

Available only certain times? We can use your help too!! 

Please call the Main Office at 734-524-0162 if you can help.  
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You’ve seen them on TV  and Social Media 

Our Special Guests are 

Diamond & Silk 

Come spend a memorable evening at our 

Fundraising Dinner & Auction 

Tuesday, October 12, 2021 
San Marino Club in Troy, Michigan 

Auction Opens at 5:30 pm  •  Dinner Begins at 7:15 pm 
 

LIFESPAN is not charging for this event, but please understand that this is the most important fundraiser of the year.  

We hope that you can join us and help us continue our efforts to protect all human life.  
 

Call the Oakland/Macomb Office for more information            
or to be put on the WAIT LIST: 248.816.1546 

 

                     March 11 & 12, 2022 
West Side: TBD on March 11th    East Side: Oakland University on March 12th 

Featuring: Trevor Pollo, Stump the Pro-Lifer & Josiah Presley, Testimony of an Abortion Survivor 

For more information, contact Lynn Gura, Youth Director at 248-816-1546 and oakmac@rtl-lifespan.org 
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LIFESPAN’s GENERATION TRUTH  
at the Protect Life Michigan: Life Advocate Intensive Training 

Roberto Arkenburg 

     I am incredibly grateful that LIFESPAN sponsored me to go to the Protect Life 
Michigan Life Advocate Intensive Training event!  I had an amazing time! 

     I met some amazing young people from around the state from different colleges & 
religious backgrounds and listened to great lectures from incredible guest speakers.   

     I learned a lot about how serious this issue is and how to be an advocate for life.  

     We practiced outreach with Abortion Victim Photography in Grand Rapids which 
was very difficult but rewarding.  

     When I was able to change someone's mind about an exception for rape victims 
getting abortions, I put my training in action, talked about the innocent human that 
was created and the importance of not doing any more harm in that situation. When 
the gentleman I was talking to told me I had changed his mind, I felt elated. It was the 
first time in a long time I felt I was doing something important and with a purpose. 

     I am ready and excited to join the fight for the Right to Life of the Unborn!  

Rachael Baker 

     When I was made president of my university’s chapter of Protect Life MI, we were at the 

height of the COVID-19 pandemic. Schools were forced completely online, so we didn’t have 

many opportunities for outreach. Although I’d studied apologetics and given talks on how to 

converse with pro-choicers, I didn’t have much hands-on experience myself, having done 

only two outreaches in an entire year. I wanted to get more experience and practice using 

the apologetics I’d studied. 

     I was thankful to Right to Life – LIFESPAN for sponsoring me so I could go and participate 

in the Life Advocate Intensive training this summer. I was excited and eager to learn more 

about how and when to use certain arguments, and I was especially excited to have the op-

portunity to change hearts and minds about abortion. That was the biggest draw to Protect 

Life for me in the first place; for the first time, I would have the ability to do something about 

an issue I deeply cared about. Those three days at LAI were exactly what I needed to give me 

the confidence to do well in outreach.  

     I was energized for advocating for the unborn and equipped with apologetics skills to en-

gage in fruitful conversation on the street. I felt a sense of comfort knowing that regardless 

how it went, any conversation that could get someone to at least consider the reality of abortion would be worthwhile. I was ready for 

those that disagreed with me; I was not ready for those who didn’t have an opinion. I couldn’t believe how many people walking by 

merely shrugged. 

     Witnessing the cultural apathy toward abortion at outreach shocked me. It lit a fire in me to want to continue advocating for the 

unborn. People really just don’t care. They’ve become so desensitized to the idea that a woman can receive an abortion for any reason 

that they either think it’s okay, or they don’t think voicing their opinion against it will change anything.  

     To every apathetic person that brushed us off, we challenged their perspectives as they walked by. For every man that said he wasn’t 

entitled to an opinion, we had another on our side gently asking him why. For every person that said, “my body, my choice,” we asked 

where that line ended. We stood firm and handled the flood of people cursing us and our cause, and when we needed encouragement, 

we turned to each other. As long as there are people unafraid to stand for what’s right, we have hope. It’s an uphill battle, but it’s worth 

the struggle if it means that even just a few women realize that abortion is never the answer to an unplanned pregnancy. 
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Evan Sketch 

   I am so thankful that Right to Life - LIFESPAN gave me the opportunity to be the 

voice for the unborn! 

     The Life Advocate Intensive training was enriching, challenging, and life-giving.  We 

hit the ground running. We certainly had time to meet others, have fun, and build real 

community, but we truly worked hard! On each day, we did outreach in the downtown 

area of Grand Rapids where I conversed with a lot of different people. Some pro-life, 

some pro-choice, and some did not have any opinion at all. 

     My most memorable conversation was with two friends named Alex and Roman. I 

politely asked, “What do you guys think about abortion?” They gave an honest response 

saying that they had not thought about it much at all. They explained that they knew 

friends and siblings who had an abortion in the past and that it must be okay in certain 

circumstances because of a woman’s tough circumstances. Remembering back to my 

training I found common-ground by saying, “I totally agree with you that being preg-

nant and being impoverished must be super hard”, then I moved on to make my analo-

gy and question, “Can I give you a scenario? What if the mother had her baby despite 

financial difficulty for whatever reason. Now that baby is a toddler, a couple years old, 

where the mother and the baby are in the same hard circumstances. Does this give us the right to kill the toddler?” They replied no 

because it's different like one would expect. 

     I moved on to explain that the Size, Level of Development, Environment, and Dependency could not possibly justify the killing of 

a human being. They replied that it was hard to say that a fetus was a baby. I addressed the fact that an embryo is unlike any other 

“clump of cells” one might compare it to because it has the wonderful ability to grow. I definitely could have improved on explaining 

the biology of the unborn and why the unborn is human. Nonetheless, they listened respectively and tracked with me for what I had 

to say (which I GREATLY appreciated). Alex said, “Wow. I definitely have to think about this some more. Thank you for being re-

spectful and having a civil conversation - a lot of people nowadays can’t have this.” I thanked them from the bottom of my heart and 

sent them on their way. They stopped at the corner with some of the other pro-life advocates for the light. Before they crossed Alex 

jogged back to me and thanked me once again for talking so respectively and standing for my beliefs. 

Rachael Baker Evan Sketch 



 

1637 W. Big Beaver Rd., Suite G, Troy, MI 48084-3540 

Phone: 248-816-1546  •  Email: oakmac@rtl-lifespan.org 

Office Hours: MWF: 9-3; T: 9-2; Th: Closed 

Diane Trombley, Director 

Lynn Gura, Office Staff/Youth Director 
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32540 Schoolcraft Rd., Ste. 210, Livonia, MI 48150-4305 

Phone 734-422-6230 •  Email: wcdr@rtl-lifespan.org 

Summer Office Hours: T-F: 9-2; MThW: Closed 

Timothy Pruse, Director 

Pam Jankowski, Office Manager 
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Thank You Bowlers & Golfers! 
     A special thanks to all LIFESPAN supporters who rolled 

strikes, spares, and even a few gutter balls at the 2021 Bowl-

ing for Life event at Woodland Lanes in Livonia. Attendees 

bowled two games, enjoyed a pizza dinner, and tested their 

luck with our raffle baskets and 50/50. Fun was had by all. 

By the time you read this, the inaugural LIFESPAN Links for 

Life Charity Golf Outing will likely have taken place on 

Monday, September 13th. Thank you in advance for all the 

generous sponsors of the event and all supporters who join 

us to golf and help to spread the word to other golfers.  

2021 CIDER Walk for Life 
     Join us as our Chapter hosts the 2021 CIDER Walk for 

Life to celebrate Respect Life Month in October. CIDER 

stands for Children In-utero Deserve Equal Rights, plus we 

will serve cider and doughnuts following the walk. The walk 

is a non-competitive, all-ages opportunity to witness for the 

right to life for all pre-born children while exercising. This 

event will take place at park to be determined on Sunday, 

October 17th. A local pro-life speaker will provide a brief 

educational update at this event. All participants will receive 

a CIDER Walk t-shirt. Look for additional details on our 

website and in the October Church Notes or call 734-422-

6230, e-mail: wcdr@rtl-lifespan.org, or visit 

www.miLIFESPAN.org for more details. Along with the 

annual Life Chain on Sunday, October 3rd, CIDER Walk is a 

great time to join LIFESPAN and actively speak up for those 

who cannot speak for themselves.  

May You Live in Interesting Times 
     The words in the caption to this item are said to be an 

ancient blessing - or curse. It is up to the reader to decide 

which they prefer, but we are truly experiencing 

“interesting” times. Depending on what you are hearing on 

the news or reading it the papers, it would be very easy to 

feel unsettled and ill at ease. It is easy to get caught up in the 

heated rhetoric from the many sources to which you are 

exposed. Read as much as you can. Try to understand what 

the various reports are explaining and then evaluate the in-

formation you receive and determine what is best for you 

and your families. Not everyone will agree on any one posi-

tion. Try to be kind to those who disagree with you and ask 

for their kindness too.   

Christmas is Coming 
     What? - it is only August!!  Yes, but the Christmas count-

down has already begun, and our 2021 Christmas Cards will 

be arriving in mid-September. If you want your faith com-

munity to participate this year, please call the office—248-

816-1546—and we can explain the process to you. If you 

already have decided to offer the cards to your faith commu-

nity or organization, please get your order in to the office as 

soon as possible.  

Hyde Amendment Excluded from Bill 
     The House of Representatives passed a package of spend-

ing bills this week without provisions banning federal fund-

ing for most abortions in the U.S. and abroad, marking the first 

time in decades that the restrictions have not been included. A 

provision known as the Hyde Amendment has been included in 

every package since 1976.  The House also excluded the Helms 

Amendment which has barred U.S. funds from being used for 

abortions in other countries since Congress passed it in 1973.  The 

result is that your tax dollars can now be used to fund abortions 

here and abroad. UPDATE: An amendment proposed by James  

Lankford, Representative from OK, includes the Hyde Amendment’s 

prohibition on Federal funding or abortion on demand. The amendment 

also includes conscience protections for health care providers and insur-

ance companies. Although the amendment is non-binding, none the less 

signals the chambers majority support for the prohibitions found in the 

Hyde Amendment. 
 

What Changed??? 
     In a letter to his constituents in 1984, Mr. Biden said that 

“those of us who are opposed to abortion should not be com-

pelled to pay for them." And when running for President in 2008, 

he said he was "still opposed to public funding for abortion." 

Amicus Briefs Support Life in Dobbs Case 
     The Dobbs v. Jackson Women’s Health case regarding Mississip-

pi’s ban on abortions beyond 15 weeks continues to draw great 

attention from both pro-life and pro-abortion supporters. Numer-

ous pro-life organizations and leaders have filed amicus curiae, 

“friend of the court” briefs, with the U.S. Supreme Court to back 

the State of Mississippi and Mississippi Attorney General Lynn 

Fitch in arguing the case. Twelve state Governors, 44 U.S. Sena-

tors, 184 U.S. Representatives, former Vice President Pence, 79 

pro-life woman state legislators, the National March for Life, Su-

san B. Anthony List, Students for Life of America, Thomas More 

Society, Center for Medical Progress, and Democrats for Life of 

America among many others have filed briefs to overturn the evil 

existing jurisprudence on abortion.  

 

Thank You to All Who Labor for Life! 

mailto:oakmac@rtl-lifespan.org
mailto:wcdr@rtl-lifespan.org
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Wee  

Care 

A Program of Right to Life - LIFESPAN Educational Fund 

32540 Schoolcraft Rd., Ste. 100, Livonia, MI 48150-4305 

Phone: 734-524-0165 

Office Hours: By appointment 

Karen Patrosso, Director 
All material and monetary donations to Wee Care are tax-deductible. Checks 

must be made payable to Right to Life - LIFESPAN Educational Fund.  

Dear Friends, 

     I am so blessed to work at Wee Care, where love for our     

babies and happiness from those giving and receiving touches 

everyone.  I often refer to my "Wee Care Angels".  I would like to 

mention just a few who stopped by THIS week. 

     One angel, who over 25 years ago started crocheting afghans 

as her mother made tiny sleepers, continues her mom's legacy 

and now purchases sleepers to match her beautiful afghans. 

     Another angel who is struggling with many health problems, 

continues to spread her joy with frequent visits always carrying 

diapers. 

     A generous angel who LOVES to shop for our babies, fills her 

car with the bounty of her awesome sales!  (Don't know who is 

happier!) 

     Another angel, after having two heart attacks, made Wee Care 

one of her and her sweet husband's first outings to drop off      

diapers for the babies. 

     We received a check this week from a host of angels from a 

very caring church who, in the midst of the pandemic with doors 

closed and no one able to attend, continued to support our           

babies. 

     Another caring angel stopped in with adorable, newly washed 

treasures she found while garage sailing! 

     And another couple of angels delivered diapers, quilts and 

baby supplies from their church, which collects items year 

round. Their joy is contagious! 

     There are so many angels I could write about - these just 

stopped in this week! 

     There is one, however, that in the midst of unspeakable        

tragedy and heartbreak, asked people to donate to Wee Care in 

memory of their son, who was pro-life even as a little boy.   

Stephen, at the age of 15, died suddenly last week.  Please pray 

for his family.  There are no words to describe the excruciating 

pain that they must be going through.  Our hearts are breaking 

for them.  As members of our Wee Care family, please surround 

them with your love and prayers. 

     Wee Care truly is a family and I am so blessed to be a part of it 

- to be a part of you. 

 

Love, Karen 

Youth 

Report 

#miLIFESPAN 

Dear Friends of Life, 

     We have been busy the last two months and are happy to 

share with you that we will move forward with our Youth Bus 

Trip plans for an in-person March for Life in January and our Be 

the Change Youth Event plans for late February or early March 

2022 (dates and locations to be determined for Wayne County 

and Oakland/Macomb Counties). Please see the next newsletter 

for updates on these two activities for young people. A hint as to 

who our main speaker at the Be the Change event will be is an 

abortion survivor.  He will share his inspirational testimony with 

us.    

     LIFESPAN was happy to sponsor three college students to 

attend the Protect Life Michigan: Life Advocate Intensive 

Training from July 22 - 24, 2021 in Grand Rapids.  Each of the 

students who attended gave an assessment of their experiences 

and we are sharing them with you as well as some pictures of 

them and their outreach. These can be found on pages 6 & 7 of 

this Newsletter.   

     Thank you for helping us continue this important outreach to 

young people through your monetary donations and your        

prayers!   
 

Lynn Gura 

     Youth Director Oakland/Macomb Counties 

Anne Marie Reiff 

     Youth Director Wayne County 

 

Rachel Baker, Roberto Arkenburg &          

Evan Sketch at the PLM Training 2021 
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My Dear Pro-Life Brothers and Sisters, 

 

     As you know by reading 

our Newsletter and being a 

member of LIFESPAN, we 

have been a force for pro-life 

causes since 1968 

(incorporating in 1970).  We 

have never been an organiza-

tion that boasts or is in your face with our accomplishments.  

We are too busy doing the necessary work that has kept the 

issue alive in Metro Detroit. We are the voice for the preborn 

and have been for over 50 years.  LIFESPAN works quietly, 

yet we are steadfast in our goals to educate, care for moms 

and their babies in need and keep the pro-life issues in front 

of the public.  If pro-life groups do not do this, who will? Due 

to limited funds we do not have a huge advertising or media 

budget.  Our communication to you is through our website 

(miLIFESPAN.org), our Newsletter, and events.  In this 

Newsletter, I want to share with you the words of our student 

pro-lifers who have had the opportunity to learn because of 

your generous support. Our “Generation Truth” Youth pro-

grams have educated and influenced many young people to 

pursue the goals and teaching of the pro-life cause, a respect 

of all human life from conception to natural death.   

     It is because of your generosity and support that we can 

maintain our Programs and events.  I hope that by reading 

the thoughts directly from our young pro-life students, you 

may be encouraged, as I am, that another generation will be 

taking over, and the continuation of the Pro-life movement is 

irreversible.  

     May God give us the courage, energy and needed funds to 

continue our quest to promote a respect for human life from 

conception till natural death. 

 

          —Diane Fagelman  

President of Right to Life - LIFESPAN  

From the President’s Desk LIFESPAN - In Honor of her Birthday: 

Diane Trombley 
Given by: Mary Short 

 

LIFESPAN - In Memory of:  

John W. Chioini 
Given by: Margaret Chioin 

Jeff & Michelle Grant 

Kathryn & Thomas Tasky 

 

Mark Lipischak 
Given by: Allen G. Kerkes 

 

Lorraine VanLangenhoven 
Given by: Barbara Rotter 

 

 

Wee Care - In Memory of:  

Stephen Joseph Sylvester 
Given by: Jennifer Bieda 

Nancy A. Gregory 

Nicolas Lardo 

Phyllis Molhoek 

Karen & Ken Patrosso 

 
 

Donations may be made in memory of loved ones who have died; a me-

morial card will be sent by LIFESPAN in your name to the family of the 

deceased. Donations may also be made to honor someone special, and 

near and dear to you, for a particular occasion, or just because… Send 

donations to your local LIFESPAN office. 

Donations have been made -  
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Right to Life - LIFESPAN Membership Form 

Right to Life - LIFESPAN believes that human life has value in all stages of development from conception until natural 

death, and is committed to speaking on behalf of those who cannot  speak for themselves - the preborn, the aged, the 

incapacitated. Won’t you please help in our struggle to preserve respect for human life? A contribution brings you the 

LIFESPAN News as well as educational materials and special mailings. 

 

 _______ Annual Membership  $30.00  _______ Platinum $500.00 or more 

 _______ Student/Senior Member $20.00  _______ Gold  $250.00 

 _______ Monthly Pledge  $_____  _______ Silver  $100.00 

 _______ Other    $_____  _______ Bronze $50.00 
 

Name _____________________________________________________ Phone ______________________________ 
 

Address _______________________________________ City ___________________________ Zip ______________ 
 

Email Address ___________________________________________________________________________________ 

Please complete this form and return with your donation to: Right to Life - LIFESPAN, 32540 Schoolcraft Rd.,        
Ste. 100, Livonia, MI 48150-4305. For more information, call 734-524-0162. 
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LIFESPAN News  
September 2021; Vol. 50, No. 8 

President & Publisher: Diane Fagelman  

Co-Editors: Christina Hansen & Diane Trombley 

Right to Life - LIFESPAN is a non-profit organization 

and is funded entirely by membership dues, private donations and fundraisers. 

MAIN OFFICE  

32540 Schoolcraft Rd., Ste. 100, Livonia, MI 48150-4305  

Phone: 734-524-0162  

Email: mainoffice@rtl-lifespan.org  

Website: miLIFESPAN.org  

Christina Hansen, Office Manager 

2021-2022 Pro-Life Events 
 

 

Movement in Motion Bus Trip Registration: September 1 - November 1, 2021 

 

LINKS FOR LIFE Golf Event: Monday, September 13, 2021 

 

National Day of Remembrance for Aborted Children: Saturday, September 18, 2021 

 

Life Chain: Sunday, October 3, 2021 

 

Annual Dinner & Silent Auction: Tuesday, October 12, 2021 

 

CIDER Walk for Life: Sunday, October 17, 2021 

 

National Pro-Life Chalk Day: Tuesday, October 26, 2021 

 

Movement in Motion Bus Trip: Thursday, January 20 - Sunday, January 23, 2022 

 

Be the Change Youth Training: Friday, March 11 - Saturday, March 12, 2022 

#miLIFESPAN 

You can live on after death by helping those 

whose lives are threatened by abortion,           

euthanasia  or infanticide. A bequest in your 

will to Right to Life - LIFESPAN will be used to 

save the lives of many through our efforts.  
 

Have questions? Please contact Charles 

Kleinbrook at 248-352-9569 or                             

MrChip1234@aol.com 

mailto:mainoffice@rtl-lifespan.org
http://www.miLIFESPAN.org
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Belleville Church of God, Belleville 

Brightmoor Bible Missionary Church, Detroit 

Church of the Holy Family, Novi 

K of C #13673 St. Gerald Parish, Farmington 

Northville Christian Assembly, Northville 

Oakland Hills Community, Farmington Hills 

Our Lady of Grace, Warren 

Our Lady of Loretto, Redford 

Our Lady of Victory, Plymouth 

St. Anthony, Belleville 

St. John Lutheran, Fraser 

St. Kenneth, Plymouth 

Co-Sponsored by: 

Thousands of participants across the United States and Canada will stand on the sidewalks in witness to their commitment to 
love and   protect the preborn and their mothers.  LIFE CHAIN challenges the community to be aware and to care.  The signs 
deliver messages that Abortion Kills Children, Adoption is the Loving Option, Abortion Hurts Women, Pray to End Abortion, and 
Life-The First Inalienable Right.  This peaceful event will provide a visual statement of unity. More information on 
www.lifechain.org. Photos/video may be taken at this event by LIFESPAN and may be used by us on the web, in publications 
and/or other media. If you would prefer that your image not be included, please contact us at mainoffice@rtl-lifespan.org. 
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